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	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2023-2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$2,623,700
	
	$0
	
	14.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$307,642
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$150,374
	
	$0
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$3,082,000
	
	$0
	
	14.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	17.5%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	5.7%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund.



DESCRIPTION

The Office of Law Enforcement Oversight (OLEO) is a charter based, independent agency in the legislative branch that provides civilian-led oversight of the King County Sheriff’s Office. OLEO has oversight authority over the administrative investigation of complaints regarding alleged misconduct by any Sheriff’s Office employees and seeks to foster greater community trust and further policing standards through objective reviews, independent investigations, and evidence-based policy recommendations.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The total 2025 Proposed Budget for the Office of Law Enforcement Oversight is $3.1 million, 17.5% higher than the 2023-2024 revised, annualized budget of $2.6 million. The increase is primarily due to revisions made to base budget expenditures (salary and benefit increases) anticipated for 2025.  

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget. 

RESPONSE TO COUNCIL INQUIRIES

QUESTION 1:  WHAT IS THE STATUS OF OLEO’S TWO VACANT POSITIONS.
 
ANSWER:  There are currently three vacation positions within OLEO:
· Deputy Director. This position has been vacation since the end of July 2024 when the then deputy director moved out of the state. OLEO did not provide information on plans to fill this position and central staff will provide this information as soon as it is available.
· Policy Analyst. OLEO is currently recruiting to fill the role of policy analyst. This is a new position that was authorized by the Council for fiscal year 2024 in the 2023-2024 biennial budget.
· Investigations Analyst. Recruiting will begin in early 2025 as independent investigations are launching on October 21, 2024, and a case management system is going through the procurement process.

Also of note, the Community Engagement manager will be leaving OLEO soon and OLEO is currently recruiting for that position. 

QUESTION 2:  OLEO REQUESTED STAFF SUPPORT IN THE 2023-2024 BIENNIAL BUDGET, NOT ALL OF WHICH WAS PROVIDED. WHY DID OLEO NOT REQUEST ADDITIONAL STAFF FOR THIS BUDGET CYCLE?

ANSWER:  According to OLEO, the reason the agency did not request additional staffing is because of the tight financial situation that the county is facing, especially since OLEO is a General Fund agency. OLEO will make do with current resources for now, while still planning for future additions that we will request as appropriate.






